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Puget Sound Energy, Inc.

P.O. Box 97034

Bellevue, WA  98009-9734

Filed via WUTC Electronic Webportal
July 26, 2010
Mr. David W. Danner
Executive Director and Secretary

Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission

1300 South Evergreen Park Drive S.W.

P.O. Box 47250

Olympia, WA  98504-7250

Subject:
Docket No. UE-100865
Rulemaking to Implement Revisions to Greenhouse Gases Emissions Performance Statute RCW 80.80.060. 
Comments of Puget Sound Energy, Inc.

Dear Mr. Danner:

Puget Sound Energy, Inc. (“PSE”) appreciates the opportunity to participate in the Commission’s rulemaking to implement revisions to the Greenhouse Gases Emissions Performance Statute, RCW 80.80.060, by proposing to revise WAC 480-100.  In response to the Commission’s Notice of Opportunity to File Written Comments dated June 25, 2010 in Docket No. UE-100865, PSE offers the following comments on the Draft Rules:
Proposed Amendments to WAC 480-100-425
The proposed amendment to WAC 480-100-425 uses the term “extraordinary cost impacts on utility ratepayers”.  This term should be clarified through further definition or other rule language regarding criteria the Commission will consider to determine what constitutes an extraordinary cost.

First, “extraordinary cost impact” should be defined in order to provide certainty as to what the Commission considers an “extraordinary cost impact”. As an example, a possible definition is: “Extraordinary cost impacts on utility ratepayers means that the average bill of all utility customers will increase by 20.0% or more on average.” Such clarification should be a part of this rulemaking rather than in a case-specific proceeding because it provides utilities with an objective expectation prior to filing an application under the rule. 

Suggested Rule Language:

WAC 480-100-415(2)(c) Extraordinary cost impacts on utility ratepayers means that the average bill of all utility customers will increase by 20.0% or more on average.

Second, the Commission should define the criteria required for review in considering extraordinary cost impacts. 
Therefore, rather than the proposed:  (3)(b) Criteria used by the applicant to judge cost as extraordinary, PSE recommends the following:
Suggested Rule Language:
WAC 480-100-425(3)(b) The following criteria will be used by the Commission to determine whether a cost is extraordinary: criterion 1; criterion 2; and criterion 3.

Such detail should be clarified as part of this rulemaking rather than in a case-specific proceeding because it puts all applicable utilities on notice of the types of information that will be reviewed in an application under this rule. 
PSE appreciates the opportunity to present its viewpoint on these draft rules and looks forward to further discussions on the review of new regulations.  Please direct any questions regarding these comments to Eric Englert at (425) 456-2312 or the undersigned at (425) 462-3495.

Sincerely,

/s/ Tom DeBoer



Tom DeBoer

Director – Federal & State Regulatory Affairs
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